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Note from the Principal 

Dear Girdwood PK-8 Families,

Happy November! We have much to be grateful for here at Girdwood School. One of the best parts about our school 
community is that we simply never give up on any child. Our teachers are working daily to adjust for the individual 
needs of our students. Teachers meet throughout the week and analyze student learning data with their colleagues, so 
that we can make the best decisions for what our students need. During staff development days, our teachers are 
continuing these conversations and collaboration around student learning. Additionally, we also regularly talk about 
our students’ social/emotional needs as we believe in educating the whole child, and work hard to have an 
environment in which all kids are successful. We pride ourselves each day in knowing what our students need, and 
then delivering the instruction that best fits those needs. At Girdwood School, we will continue to ensure that every 
student is given the opportunity to reach their potential. We believe in your children and cannot wait to see them 
develop into positive citizens within our community!

I would like to take a moment to honor our Girdwood PK-8 School first quarter Citizenship Award honorees. The 
following students have been nominated by their classroom teacher(s) or a specialist for exhibiting the characteristics 
below: Kennedy Barkel (Kindergarten), Nyia Stettler, Alice Johnson (1st Grade), Gerry Zeek, Liam Kaiser (2nd 
grade), Rosie Fitzwater (3rd grade), Arya Bautista, Irie Young (4th grade), Jakson Fitzwater (5th grade), Lily 
Hensley, Trudy Stair (6th grade), Vincent Gimeno, Anja Vainio (7th grade), Nonie Mucha and Svea Nedwick (8th 
grade).

• The student follows the school’s motto: Girdwood Grizzlies are Respectful, Responsible, Reliable and 
Ready! 

• The student takes initiative and has a commitment to the school and/or community. The student is often seen 
going above and beyond.  

• The student is often seen building up other students and strengthening other students’ self-esteem with a 
positive attitude. 

• The student possesses strength of character and the courage to do what is right. 
Congratulations to these students for their hard work in making our school community a better place each day!  

Please encourage your child to bring their warm clothes and rain gear each day. As hardy Alaskans we go out for 
recess in just about any weather so our students can get some exercise and let out some energy. When stopping by the 
school, please check out our lost and found located in the mini commons for gear that your child might be missing. 
Also, the sun comes up later and it's very dark on our sidewalks, in our crosswalks, and around our parking lot when 
students are coming to school. Please encourage your child to wear reflective clothing and remind oneself to slow 
down when driving during times when students are walking to school. We want to ensure all of Girdwood kiddos and 
community members are safe!  

Thank you again for your continued support of our school. As we approach Thanksgiving, I am thankful for such a 
caring community, and specifically for you giving us your children to be part of our school. If you have any 
questions, ideas, or concerns, please don't hesitate to contact the office. We are here to help! 

Take care,

Kari Anderson, Principal
Girdwood PK-8 School



 Upcoming Events 

11/12  PTA Meeting 6:30-8 @ 
GBC 
11/19  Picture Retakes 
11/19  Middle School Girls 
Volleyball Game @ Clark, 6pm 
11/21  5th Grade Field Trip UAA 
Volleyball Game 
11/21-11/22  School Play, 
“Alice in Wonderland” 7pm 
11/27  Thanksgiving Pie Social     
During Lunch, from 
11am-12:30pm 
11/28-11/29  Thanksgiving 
Break  No School 
12/2  Middle School Girls 
Volleyball Game @ Romig, 
6pm 
12/7  Holiday Bazaar 12-4pm 

Anchorage School Board 

Andy Holleman, president 

Carl Jacobs, vice president 

Kelly Lessens, treasurer 

Dora Wilson, clerk 

Dave Donley 

Margo Bellamy 

Pat Higgins 

ASD Superintendent 

Dr. Jharrett Bryantt

PTA Board Members 

Emily Marenco, president 

TBD, vice president 

Melissa Randich, secretary 

Andrea Anderson, treasurer 

Julie Pierre Leclerc, member at 
large 

Nico Honegger, member at large 

Jennifer Derks, Shannon Dierks, 
teacher representatives

After School Playground 
Use

For the safety of our students and a more 
smooth after school dismissal, the 
Girdwood School playground will be closed 
from 2:30-3:00 pm Monday through Friday. 
School dismisses at 2:30 pm and, for 
safety reasons, students are expected to 
head for home, or after school care on 
buses, bikes, feet or in parent’s cars. The 
only exception is when students remain to 
participate in school or FVCS supervised 
activities. Playground closures immediately 
following school to ensure a smooth and 
safe transition are a standard policy with 
elementary schools across our school 
district. Thank you for your support in 
keeping our students safe and for your 
understanding.







School Play, “Alice in Wonderland” 

Auditions have been held and the roles have been cast. Mrs. Wells is working hard with 
our students to put on an exciting show. Please join us on Thursday, November 21 and 

Friday, November for Girdwood K-8’s production of Lewis Carroll’s “Alice in 
Wonderland”, a fantasy about a young girl who falls down a rabbit hole and finds a 

magical world. Showtime is at 7pm, with a short intermission. Snacks and beverages 
will be sold by our students going to Washington, DC/New York City in the spring and 

our Student Government. We hope to see you here!



 Girdwood K-8 and the 
Girdwood PTA are on 

Facebook. Please check our 
pages out and “LIKE” us!We 

will be posting frequently and 
our pages will have the latest  

school information.                                         

We would like to shout out a big THANK 
YOU to Subway and the Ice Cream Shop, 

Girdwood K-8’s school business partners! 
If you know of anyone else who would like 

to be our partner, please let us know.

Here at Girdwood PK-8 School, we would like to 
acknowledge with gratitude the Dena’ina people, 
past and present, who have lived on these lands 
since long before Anchorage and Girdwood were 
here. May we all be good stewards of these lands. 
Chin’an. (/CHIN-nan {Meaning—Thank you})

Just a reminder to keep your dogs leashed 
when visiting the Girdwood School or the 
school playground. This is for the safety of 
our students and to ensure that our 
playground remains free of dog poop. 
Thank you for your cooperation!

Parent Volunteers
One of the best things about Girdwood School is how 
active our families are within our classrooms and 
school. We greatly appreciate all your help and hope to 
continue this partnership. We strongly suggest 
ALL parents complete the ASD online 
volunteer application asap, as well as complete the 
parent driver paperwork in the front office. If you plan 
to do any of the following, you will need to complete 
the online volunteer application: assist teachers in 
prepping for a project, being a chaperone, classroom 
volunteer, field trip volunteer, PTA volunteer, reading 
tutor, science fair judge, special events or project 
volunteer, and library helper. Basically, if you plan on 
helping out at any function or volunteering in any 
format, you will need to complete the ASD online 
application at least 7 days prior to volunteering in the 
school or for a school event. Please go to the following 
link to complete the ASD volunteer online application 
process: https://www.asdk12.org/Page/13771. In 
regard to parent drivers, we will no longer be able to 
accept paper applications a few days prior to or the day 
of a field trip. The parent driver paperwork will need to 
be completed at school in the front office. All 
parent driver paperwork will need to be completed at 
least 10 days in advance of all field trips. The front 
office staff will need a copy of your driver's license, 
proof of auto insurance, and registration. We look 
forward to working with you and appreciate your 
kindness and help this school year! 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.asdk12.org%2FPage%2F13771&data=05%7C02%7Cnix_bethanie%40asdk12.org%7C00375ee2a96c47077ad008dccc3eba8b%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C638609817934475101%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Zux7zDe2cMd4n8J%2BzMKlezfvn6B3GCIKU%2B0%2BI%2FShnc8%3D&reserved=0


Sign up to receive text message alerts from our school 

Parents and community members can sign up to receive SMS text messages from ASD or our 
school. ASD will use this service to communicate school closure information and general 
district news. Our school uses this service to share news and updates with families. 
Additionally, ASD’s Transportation Department will send a text message when school buses 
are more than 20 minutes late. 
Text messages will only be sent to people who opt-in to receive texts. Users can opt-out at any 
time. This service is not intended to replace existing communications, but rather help enhance 
them. 
Visit ASD’s website to learn more about receiving text messages, how to opt-in and to read 
frequently asked questions. Learn more at www.asdk12.org/textupdates. 

ASD’s vendor, School Messenger, does not charge for the text messages users will receive, 
However, wireless providers may charge for individual text messages depending on the plan 
associated with a person’s phone. Users should familiarize themselves with their wireless 
package before opting-in to receive text messages.

Girdwood School Parents: 

Glacier Valley Transit will be providing an after school activities service at The Girdwood School, but only if your 
son/daughter calls them. Your child can call them at the end of the day, if they need a ride after school or after their 
sports practice. They are only running one bus right now and they will not come to the school unless they get a prior 
phone call. This is a free service. They don’t mind stopping at the Girdwood School, so please don’t feel that this is an 
imposition to them. Please have your put the GVT number in their phone, 907-382.9909. 

For more information about Glacier Valley Transit and for current bus stops and schedules please visit 
www.glaciervalleytransit.com or call 907-382-9909.

https://webmail.asdk12.org/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=6sAXhBDtHHZqSDt05fdL0PYMRr_AZrNhvMbO8RrBUD5X7OMrts3SCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgBhAHMAZABrADEAMgAuAG8AcgBnAC8AdABlAHgAdAB1AHAAZABhAHQAZQBzAA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.asdk12.org%2ftextupdates
http://www.glaciervalleytransit.com












Sign up for FVCS Classes! 

Four Valleys Community Schools has classes 
going on now and are constantly rolling out 
lots of new ones for community members of 
all ages. If you feel unable to take any of our 

classes due to class costs, please contact 
FVCS at www.fourvalleys.org or by phone at 

907.742.5317. We have financial aid, 
scholarships, and payment plans available.

Rain Gear, Lost and Found,
 and Reflective Gear Reminder

   Please encourage your child to bring their rain 
gear each day. As hardy Alaskans we go out for 
recess in just about any weather so our students 
can get some exercise and let out some energy. It 
is getting to be the end of the year when students 
tend to forget about bringing their extra gear.     
Remember, we do live in a rain forest! 
   Our Lost and Found is filling up more and more 
every day. Please tell your child to look in there 
for lost items. Our Lost and Found cart is located 
in the mini-commons beside the middle doors. 
Please label all belongings. We have black and 
silver Sharpies in the office for anyone to borrow, 
if needed.
   Although we still have plenty of light outside 
now, we are losing 5-6 minutes of daylight every 
day and it’s dark when the kiddos are heading to 
school. Please encourage your child to wear 
reflective clothing and remind oneself to slow 
down when driving during these times when 
students are going to school. We want to ensure 
all of Girdwood kiddos and community members 
are safe.

Big Brothers Big Sisters  
Drop-Off Bin 

Big Brothers Big Sisters of Alaska has 
provided Girdwood School with a donation 
drop-off box. This bin is located across from the 
school parking lot. Please donate gently used 
clothes, shoes, and cloth items only. Please do 
not drop household items or leave items next to 
the bin. To donate household items please call 
Big Brothers Big Sisters at (907)563-1997 to set 
up a time for pick up. This service is provided for 
free by Big Brothers Big Sisters. These donated 
items are used to stock local Value Village 
locations and the proceeds of the items are given 
to Big Brothers Big Sisters of Alaska in order to 
help them reach their yearly goal of serving 
2,000 children across Alaska.





Anchorage School District Compliance/Equal Employment Opportunity Offi
REVISED: 8/2007; 8/2012; 5/2013; 7/2014 
ASD Statement of Non-discrimination for ASD Publications 
The Board is committed to an environment of non-discrimination on the basis of race, color, religion, sex, age, national origin, 
economic status, union affi
fi



Inquiries or complaints may be addressed to the District’s Compliance/Equal Employment Opportunity Executive Director, who 
also serves as the Title IX and ADA/ADAAA Coordinator, ASD Education Center, 5530 E. Northern Lights Blvd, Anchorage, AK 
99504-3135 (907) 742-4132, or to any of the following external agencies: Alaska State Commission for Human Rights, 
Anchorage Equal Rights Commission, Equal Employment Opportunity Commission, the Director of the Offi
fi


















